
Let’s learn Together…. 

Our Value of the month: is... 

Respect 

28th January 2022 

Forthcoming 

Events 

 For regular        

updates please 

take a look at our 

website 

www.aldersbrook.                

redbridge.sch.uk  

 31st January:    

National           

Storytelling Week 

 February: LGBT+ 

History Month 

 4th February: 

NSPCC Number 

Day.  Wear a    

number related 

item or wear green. 

 8th February:     

Safer Internet Day 

 Friday 11th      

February: Last day 

of term for pupils 

 Monday 21st    

February: First day 

of Spring Term II 

Attendance Cup Winners  

Congratulations to classes 2C, 3H,4I, and RS on winning the  

attendance cup for week ending 21st January 2022. 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
For the first time....in a very long time...I am going to try to start the    
newsletter off without any further warnings or reminders about the   
dreaded 'C' word. As we spring into Spring we are hoping we can lift our 
eyes to the horizon a little more and focus on the learning at school and 
greater consistency through the year. I would like to take a moment to 
thank all of the staff who have been incredibly flexible and committed 
through a very difficult time. Like every large organisation, we are having to 
change people about daily to cover staff who are positive and to ensure the 
best learning for all pupils. This has not been easy so I'd like to thank the 
staff for their continued support and for your patience while we ensure 
classes stay in school and we stay open!  
Safer Internet Day is fast approaching (8th February) and it is celebrated 
globally each year to promote the safe & positive use of digital technology 
for children & young people and to inspire a national conversation about 
using technology responsibly, respectfully, critically & creatively! 
Our top tips based on our experience: 
 Have open & honest conversations with your child about the apps & 
sites they use. Do you know who all of their contacts are? Do they know 
about their digital history and how this can have implications further down 
their journey? Are they only using age appropriate apps & platforms?   
Sharing this regularly with your child will promote honest conversations 
and trust so that they can approach you if they are worried about anything 
online.  
 No phones or tablets charged in bedrooms overnight. You would not 
believe the Whatsapp groups that chat at 2:00am from under duvets!! A 
house rule of phones charging in the kitchen will help everyone get a good 
night's sleep! 

 Technology can be an amazing tool; help your child to use it for          
research, reading & creating and make sure that it is used for this purpose 
for more time than YouTube & TikTok!  
See the handy guides on our website for more information and remember 
that as a parent/ carer, you have the final say and responsibility for your 
child's online behaviour & conduct.  



Healthy Eating at Aldersbrook 
A reminder that no crisps or sweet treats should be sent in packed lunches Monday- Thursday. 
One 'treat' can be brought in on Fridays such as crisps however please ensure these are balanced 
also with a piece of fruit. No sweets or nuts in school at any time please. How we set up healthy 
eating behaviours now will last a lifetime.   
 
After School CICI Club Extension 
We are pleased to announce that after half term we will be trialling an extension of CICI CLub 
(creatively named CICI Club 2) in the Key Stage 1 hall on Mondays to Thursdays. It will run in   
exactly the same format as CICI Club and will be run by Sam Kelly ('On The Ball') and his staff, who 
currently run all of the excellent holiday Sports Clubs. More information will be sent out              
separately. Booking & payment is via Arbor and we hope that it helps relieve some of the stress 
for parents trying to arrange childcare provision. Please note that this is a trial for the next half 
term to see if there is enough interest to run this on a more permanent basis. Bookings will open 
on Friday 4th February for Spring Term 2.  
 
Kind regards, 

Mr Hughes 

School Term Dates 2022/23 
School term dates for the next academic year are now on the school website so that you can 
plan your year. 
Please note that the school will not authorise any time taken out of school term for family   
holidays/ weddings etc. Every day of learning is precious. We see the impact on the children 
when these holidays are taken during their learning time. Please look now at dates so that  
family vacations or functions can be planned in for the thirteen weeks we have as holidays.  

Local Authority Household Support 
The Local Authority have secured some funding to support 

those families that are genuinely struggling after the      
lockdown period. They can provide some funding/vouchers 
which help with utility bills and other items for any families 

that need these. The school is happy to refer any family 
that is struggling to them to access support.     

Please email me confidentially 
at admin.aldersbrook@redbridge.gov.uk or see me on the 
gate any day. Please also see the QR code (look to the left!)

in this newsletter that will take you to a link to apply 
for Pupil Premium status which provides a huge amount of 
support in school for your child....far beyond just the 'free 

school meal'.  
Mr Hughes 



Please Be Considerate 
Can we ask that parents do not park over local residents' driveways in the drop off/

pick up times in Northumberland Avenue. We have taken a lot of care over the 
years to build a good relationship with our local community. Please take an extra 

moment to find an appropriate place to park or walk/cycle where you can.  

Please note, Reception School Applications for September 2022:  
All Nursery parents are required to submit their child’s application for Primary School by     

Saturday 15th January 2022. Parents are required to submit three supporting documents as 
proof of residency along with the application. To complete the application please log on 

to www.redbridge.gov.uk/eAdmissions 
If you miss this deadline, your child may not get a school place. 

Winter PE Kit 
During the winter months we continue to do PE lessons outside, unless it is raining or snowing. This 
is especially important for children this year to give them more space to run and to get out into the 
fresh air. Please ensure your child has a full winter PE kit including a full length tracksuit and trainers 

so that they are warm enough outside. As Mr Hussain says there is no such thing as bad            
weather...just wrong clothing!  

SAFER INTERNET DAY 2022 
Safer Internet Day is celebrated globally in February each year to promote the safe and positive 
use of digital technology for children and young people, and to inspire a national conversation 
about using technology responsibly, respectfully, critically, and creatively.  

From gaming and chat, to streaming and video, young people are shaping the interactive              
entertainment spaces they are a part of. Safer Internet Day 2022 celebrates young people’s role 
in creating a safer internet, whether that is whilst gaming and creating content, or interacting 
with their friends and peers. This year’s theme is ‘All fun and games? Exploring respect and      
relationships online’. Please have a look at the resources attached for tips on how to start       
positive conversations with your children about E-Safety and resources you can access if you 
need further support. 

http://www.redbridge.gov.uk/eAdmissions


Holiday ‘On The Ball’ Club 

On the Ball are returning to Aldersbrook Primary School once again to deliver a fun 
filled, action packed multi sports activity camp during the February half term. Running 
daily from 8am - 6pm, our Ofsted registered camps provide a fantastic way for children 
to stay active and entertained during the school holidays. Our camps are open to     
children aged between 5 - 11 year olds (4 year olds can attend for up to 4 hours a day), 
and put fun and enjoyment at the heart of everything that we offer - even the least 
sportiest of children will enjoy! We accept childcare vouchers and tax free credits. To 
book or for more information please visit https://www.ontheballsportscamps.com/  

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/UIXQC3yoWS7E0ZqUgKgKN?domain=ontheballsportscamps.com/





